Village of Westwood

St. Louis, MO 63131
Village of Westwood Trustee Meeting
Creve Coeur Multipurpose Room
Tuesday, June 10, 2008
7:00 pm

Roll Call:
 
Fred Berger – Chairman



Robyn DeMott – Trustee



Doug Schukar – Trustee



Reed Shafer – Trustee




Absent- 
Alvin Wolff, Jr. – Trustee

Others Noted in Attendance: Approximately 15 Residents of the Village of Westwood.  (A letter from the Chairman was sent to each resident notifying them of the scheduled public meeting of the Village of Westwood Trustees to be held at the Creve Coeur Government Center in Creve Coeur, Missouri) 
Fred Berger noted that a quorum was present and called the meeting to order at: 7:00 pm 

Swearing in:

As a result of the election, Fred Berger and Reed Shafer were sworn in as elected Trustees to serve two year terms.

Minutes from the last meeting were approved.

Financial Report:

Robyn DeMott presented the Financial Statements for the Village of Westwood.  The Profit and Loss Statement Comparison (P&L) for the period covering January 1, 2007 to December 31, 2007 indicated the Village received $108,235.53 in income, disbursements of $78,350.65, and had an excess of receipts over disbursements of $29,884.88.  

The Balance Sheet indicated total cash and investments (Assets) of $299,742.48, and $0 liabilities, resulting in an equity position of $299,742.48.

Robyn DeMott stated that the short term instruments callable in May 2008 were reinvested at Stifel , Nicolaus as well as approximately $100,000 that was re-invested at 4.15%.
· The Financial Report was unanimously approved.

Old Business:

Contract with A-1 Sign dated 6/27/07  had originally called for the Village of Westwood to pay $6,145.00 to:

· Replace and install (2) “V of Westwood” signs at east and west entrance on Conway Rd.

· Replace and install (2) Speed Limit signs (1 ea E and W) on Conway.

· Replace and install (2) “Stop Ahead” signs (1 ea E and W) on Conway.

· Install existing STOP sign on Decorative Black aluminum flute pole.

After Fred Berger and Reed Shafer met with St. Louis County traffic engineers, the County agreed to update the Conway Rd signage except for the (2) “Village of Westwood” signs at the east and west entrances to the Village.

The Contract for A-1 Sign dated 5/29/08 now calls for the Village of Westwood to pay $2,950.00 to:

· Replace and install (2) “V of Westwood” signs at east and west entrance on Conway Rd.

The Village of Westwood is now able to save the balance or $3,195.00.

· Fred Berger made a motion to sign and deliver the contract to A-1 Sign.   Robyn DeMott seconded the motion.

· Motion unanimously approved.

St. Louis County / Conway Rd Update:
Fred said that he had received several complaints about the dangers of the Conway Rd. and Conwood Lane intersections.  He explained that the County now has control of Conway Rd until the I-64 project is completed.  He had also passed along several suggestions from residents about the intersection, (striped caution zone, 2nd Stop Sign, etc) but met with resistance from the County engineers.  
The engineers did agree to relocate the Stop Sign at the South exit of the Country Club so it is closer to Conway Rd. and paint a “Stop Bar” close to Conway Rd.  Fred commented that Chief Beardslee thought that the surface of the road may be worn and may need some texturing for traction.

Discussion from the audience brought up some ideas to add caution lights to the ‘Stop Ahead’ signs.  An idea to add ‘Speed Bumps’ had been addressed and dismissed at an earlier meeting.

Some of the details about the cause of accidents at the intersection were unknown and Fred agreed to try to find out more about the accidents from the Creve Coeur Police accident reports.

Occupancy Permits:
Fred presented that the Occupancy Permit program needs to be enforced to keep the current levels of development up to the standards expected in the Village of Westwood.  There has been a repetitive complaint about a property in Westfield Court that is not being maintained to the point of it being detrimental to the surrounding properties.  The Westfield Court trustees have asked the Village of Westwood for assistance in this matter.
Fred suggested that the Board put this as a future agenda item and consider assistance from St. Louis County for code enforcement engineers.

New Business:
Home Business Operation:
Brad Westre appears to have been operating a business from his home in violation of ordinances of the Village of Westwood.  After talking with Fred Berger, Mr. Westre has agreed to try to comply with the ordinance, address issues with neighbors, and be a good resident within the Village.
A neighbor spoke of his contact with Mr. Westre and agreed that Mr.Westre wants to cooperate and is making changes to how his business is conducted.

Any decision on this matter has been tabled for further considerations.

Creve Coeur Police contract renewal:  Open discussion limited by the Sunshine Law.

The contract for police protection currently provided by the Creve Coeur Police Department is up for renewal.  Chief Beardslee had commented that they have tried to keep costs below a 4.5% increase, but have had many expenses beyond their control.  The renewal contract over a 3 year period will cost the Village of Westwood and additional $10,000+ each year.
Attendees were asked for their experience or satisfaction with the Creve Coeur Police Department.  There were absolutely no negative responses.  A previous Board member, Mr. Phillip Isserman, offered that in the past Westwood had contracted with St. Louis County, but had terrible response times due to distance to station.  He also mentioned that Westwood had used the City of Frontenac before, but were dropped without recourse.

The Board agreed to not put the contract out for bid, but wanted to ask a few more questions of Chief Beardslee before renewing.

The Board also agreed that Westwood Country Club should be asked to consider paying for some specific patrolling needs in the Country Club that can be identified within the contract.

Public comments:

One resident commented that Conway Rd was too dark and may have contributed to an incident at his house recently.  He had someone knock on his front door after 11:00 PM, but they ran away when he answered the door.  The police investigated, but had no clues to continue an investigation.  He feels a ‘Dusk to Dawn’ light on Conway Rd. would be helpful and increase safety in the neighborhood.
Fred said that there are no plans to put lights on Conway Rd. and that it has always been a quiet road.  Several people suggested that the resident try motion detectors to activate lights as people approach his house.
Fred Berger discussed the need to have set quarterly meetings so residents can plan ahead and attend future meetings.  Remaining Meeting dates for 2008 will be: August 19th, and October 14th.

Adjournment: 
· Fred Berger made a motion that the meeting be adjourned at 8:18 pm.  Seconded by Robyn DeMott.  

· Motion unanimously approved.  

Respectfully Prepared and Submitted,

           /s/

Reed Shafer, Trustee




Attest: 








Fred Berger, Chairman

